

1.- Listen to Kevin and Maria. They are talking about Maria and her sister, Catherine. Choose true or false. If the answer is true write the letter "T", if the answer is false write the letter "F".

1. Maria has brown, curly hair.
2. Maria and Catherine have the same colour eyes.
3. Maria's face is longer than Catherine's.
4. Catherine's nose and mouth look like Maria's.
5. Catherine is taller than Maria.
6. Maria isn't as outgoing as Catherine.
7. Catherine is older than Maria.
8. Both Catherine and Maria are independent.

2.-Choose the correct answer

Q1 -What did you say? I can't hear you. Please _____ off the radio.

- A. Turned
- B. Turn
- C. Turning
- D. All the three options are correct

Q2 -We are going. Please _____ ready in 10 minutes.

- A. Got
- B. Getting
- C. Get
- D. to get

Q3 -Don't _____ today.

- A. smoke
- B. enjoy smoking
- C. allow yourself to smoke
- D. All the three options are correct

Q4 -She washed the apples in cold water. "Now _____ your hands.", I said to her.

- A. wash
- B. washed
- C. washing
- D. to wash

Q5 - _____ out from here. _____ again.

- A. Got out, Don't come
- B. Getting out, Didn't
- C. Get out, Don't came
- D. Get out, Don't come

3. Read the passages and answer the follow up questions according to the readings.

Is violence innate?

In 1983, archaeologists in southern Germany discovered a mass grave containing 34 skeletons. They included 9 adult males, 7 adult females and 16 children. All of the skeletons showed signs of fatal trauma, including head wounds. None of them showed any signs of defensive wounds, suggesting they were killed whilst running away. The "Talheim Death Pit" dates from the Stone Age, around 7,000 years ago. It offers some of the oldest evidence of organized group violence between two communities: that is, of war.

Clearly, humans have been fighting wars for thousands of years, and we may not be the only ones. There is growing evidence that several other species also engage in warfare, including our closest relatives the chimpanzees.

That suggests we have inherited our predilection for warfare from our ape-like ancestors. But not everyone agrees that warfare is inbuilt.

1. What did archaeologists in southern Germany discover?
 - a. Remains of 34 dead animals
 - b. Graveyard containing 34 skeletons
 - c. Relics of early civilization
 - d. 9 adult males, 7 adult females and 16 children

2. Why did scientists suggested that those people were killed whilst running away? Show hint
 - a. Their skeletons showed signs of fatal trauma
 - b. There were 16 children
 - c. During that period organized group violence was very frequent
 - d. Their skeletons didn't show any signs of defensive wounds

3. Why do human beings fight, according to the article? Show hint
 - a. Because they have been fighting wars for thousands of years
 - b. Because chimpanzees, who are humans' closest relatives, engage in warfare
 - c. Because humans inherited predilection for warfare from their ape-like ancestors
 - d. Because fighting is their inbuilt instinct

4. Which of the following phrases best describes the main aim of the Reading Passage? Show hint
 - a. To describe fighting among different species
 - b. To introduce principles of contemporary archaeology and its application
 - c. To introduce some relics of humans' warfare for further discussion whether violence is innate or not
 - d. To suggest ways of interpreting humans' violence

CREATED BY YANI RAMÍREZ

	FORMATO DE EXAMEN UTSV-DAC-FO-01	 
---	---	---

1st PARTIAL B2.2

CREATED BY YANI RAMÍREZ